## **SSC Board of Directors**

**Meeting Minutes** 

August 3, 2015 OSAA Offices

Present: Leslie Benton – MVVOA

Casey Hampton & Karen Howton - NEOVBA

Korenza Jones – EEVO David Oliver – SW OR JoAnn Hartley – SOVOA Alicia Provost – GPVOA Darla Huxel – BMVOA

Teena & Bruce Foster – 3 Rivers

Annie Dudley – SVOA Layla Solar – COVOA Patricia Card – KCVOA Gail Garwick – Malheur Teena Toyas – N. Coast]

Debi Hanson - SRI

Next meeting: After OSAA Meeting in 2016

Meeting was called to order by Leslie Benton, Chairman

## I. Minutes of Last Meeting:

All members had a chance to look over the minutes of the last meetings. Motion was made to approve the minutes of the last meeting by JoAnn. Motion was seconded by Alicia. Vote taken, motion passed

## II. Old Business:

- A. Official of the Year. Members were reminded that Official of the Year nominations and bios are to be sent to Leslie Benton. The deadline for the nominations is October 1, 2015. As a reminder, the SSC member gets a vote, as well as the Commissioner, If the SSC member and Commissioner are the same person, they will receive two votes. Everyone seemed to think that the process worked very well last year.
- **B.** Clinics: Please be sure to have your officials register for the upcoming clinics:

2015: Salem & Grants Pass

2016: Klamath Falls, Coquille and Imbler2017: Central Oregon, Portland and Roseburg

There was discussion about who the clinics would benefit, whether or not sending brand new officials would be a good idea. It was stated that everyone will walk away from the clinics with information. It may be overwhelming for new officials. With that discussion, Debi Hanson stated that she would be more than happy to visit each association to do one on one training.

Before the training comes to your area, please let Debi know if there is anything specific you would like covered. Also, having door prizes keeps the fun alive in the meeting, as it shows newer officials how much fun we have.

Host associations will be given a list of what trainers will need in February of the year of your training. The following are associations that volunteered for a clinic:

2018: North Coast 2019: Medford

Darla stated that there are 3 (three) reasons why VOLLEYBALL clinics are successful:

- 1. They are still free
- 2. They are not geared to state tourney officials they are for ALL officials
- 3. The Approach is that there is information for every skill set

## III. New Business:

**A. Training Videos.** Debi is still going thru video to classify them and getting to where video links can be sent out for training. If you have any game clips, please send them to Debi to help with getting up-to-date videos made.

Debi asked if there was any money left in the budget, would the committee consider her purchasing a remote for Huddle? Debi moved to use extra funds left in budget to purchase remote for Huddle. Darla stated that we should check with OAOA before spending volleyball money. OAOA has a meeting scheduled Sept. 16. Debi stated that she would ask Jack and OAOA about getting the remote. If she gets no response, Darla will take this request to the OAOA meeting. <if volleyball purchase this remote, we will not share, as it is quite costly.>

With no more business Tina moved to adjourn the meeting, Patty seconded this motion. The meeting was then adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted by: Karen Howton, NEOVBA